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WELL MEN’S 

CLINIC 
 

FRIDAY 23 SEPTEMBER 
9am—3pm 

Tambellup Health Centre 
 

**Male Doctor** 
 

Appointments Essential 9825 1101 
 

Any enquiries to Nurse at Health Centre 

 

Church Service at St Peters Anglican 

Church, Pindellup 
Sunday 30th October at 2pm 

With Reverend Lindy Rookyard 

“Blessing of the Fleece” 

Stay afterwards for fellowship and afternoon tea 

Any queries to 98253046 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 15th September 2016 commencing at 
4.00pm in the Tambellup Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend 
all Council meetings.   

 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council Committee 
meeting are available at the Shire Administration Offices and 
Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal.  These  doc-
uments are available in alternative formats, on request, for peo-
ple with disability. 
 

Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing 
to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on the “Our Shire” tab. 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 
 Council discussed projects funded by the Country Local Government Fund 2012-2013 funding           

allocation.  Planned works at the Broomehill and Tambellup Halls, and the Broomehill Administration 
Office have been completed well within budget, and a decision was required to reallocate the         
remaining funds from these projects.  In consideration of the strict criteria that is attached to this 
funding, Council determined to seek approval from the Department of Regional Development to     
reallocate $122,860 unspent funds to the Tambellup Pavilion upgrade project.  Subject to approval, 
the total amount of funding allocated to the Pavilion upgrade from this source will be $317,749.  The 
additional funds will assist in offsetting costs relating to the Western Power charge to upgrade the 
power supply to the site, and also reduce the amount of the loan that Council will raise. 

 Council granted a rates concession to the Tambellup Business Centre Inc. for the 2016-2017 financial 
year. 

 Council supported an application from the Broomehill Recreational Complex Inc. to the Department of 
Sport and Recreation CSRFF program, for funds to assist with an upgrade of lighting at the Broomehill 
Oval.   

 Council granted approval to Greening Australia WA to collect native seeds within the Shire, subject to 
conditions. 

 Council reviewed its Policy 4.1 - Road Construction and Maintenance - Minimum Standards.  This    
policy sets out the engineering requirements for the construction and maintenance of Council’s road 
network. 

WORKS 
And still the rain comes!  We are pleased to report 
dam levels are high, with the Broomehill Town Dam 
full for the first time since it was extended in 2014.  
This is great news for the Broomehill Oval heading 
into summer. 
 

The construction crew has been working on gravel 
patching on a number of roads that required           
attention, and the maintenance crew has been fixing 
bitumen edge breaks and potholes prior to the     
grading of shoulders.  The maintenance graders have 
been working in the mid west part of the Shire    
working south, with the following roads graded:  Flat 
Rocks Rd, Nookanellup Rd, North Nookanellup Rd,  
O’Neill Rd, Palomar Rd, Jam Creek Rd, Ngopitchup Rd, 
Birt Rd, Warrenup Rd, Grahams well Rd, Paul Valley 
Rd, Crosby Rd, Nymbup Rd and Hilder Rd.  Some   
grading days were lost during the month due to 
heavy rainfall. 

RESTRICTED AND PROHIBITED BURNING PERIOD 
All residents of the Broomehill-Tambellup Shire are        
reminded that the RESTRICTED burning period          
commences on 19 SEPTEMBER 2016 and continues until 
15 APRIL 2017 inclusive.  During this time you are      
required to obtain a permit to burn before lighting any 
fires. 
The PROHIBITED burning period commences on 1          
NOVEMBER 2016 and continues through until 14            
FEBRUARY 2017 inclusive.  The lighting of fires during 
this period is prohibited, however if residents need to 
do PROTECTIVE BURNING during the Prohibited      
Burning    Period they must first obtain a permit from a 
Fire Control Officer and then observe all the conditions 
of the permit.  PROTECTIVE BURNING is to be carried 
out between the hours of 6.00pm and midnight on the 
same day. No       Protective burning is to be carried out 
after December 20 2015.  Permits to burn can be       
obtained from your Brigade Fire Control Officer, or the 
Community Emergency Services Manager (CESM), Cindy 
Pearce. 
All residents should assess the fuel loads on their     
property, and take steps to reduce this risk well before 
summer.  Although spraying and slashing of tall grass is 
an effective treatment for reducing fire risk, if it is done 
too late in the season the dried grass still presents as a 
hazard.  For more information or advice on hazard     
reduction please contact CESM Cindy Pearce on 0417 
071567. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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TAMBELLUP SPORTS PAVILION UPGRADE 

The site is a hive of activity at the moment.  Retaining walls are being constructed along the tennis side and for 
the bowling green, and they certainly put a new perspective on the actual size of that green square we have 
been looking at on the plans (40m x 40m!) - and also how much fill will be required to bring the level up to the 
height of the Pavilion!  By the time this edition of BT Times goes to print, the footprint for the building will have 
been pegged ready for footings, plumbing and the slab. 
 
We are fortunate to have a great crew working onsite, and we look forward to the project unfolding without any 
major problems. 

The bowling green retaining wall takes shape - one more row of bricks to go! 

Tennis court side retaining wall          Pavilion site     
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CUSTOMER FEEDBACK 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes feedback from its residents and customers.  If you would like to provide feedback on Shire 
related matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

 Attend in person at either of our administration  offices;  

 Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 

 Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

 Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

 Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  
 

For all methods, please include your name and contact details so we are able to respond to you. 

HAY BALING  

AND RAKING 

5’ X 4’ 

ROUND BALES  

JACK WILSON—0439 893 778 

KEITH WILSON —0428 261 115 

 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW CEO……… 
We are pleased to welcome Keith Williams to the Shire of Broomehill-
Tambellup. Keith will be taking over from Joanne Trezona as CEO from 1 
 September 2016.  
 

Keith has worked in Local Government as well as the private sector, most    
recently at the Shire of Collie for nearly 4 years. He is a Town Planner by trade, 
with qualifications in management.  At the Shire of Collie Keith has been     
predominantly responsible for planning, building and health issues, and has 
also been involved with emergency management, rangers and environmental 
projects. 
 

Keith has been spent most of his life in the bush, from Esperance to     
Kununurra, with a few stints in the city. He has a passion for regional            
development, and in Collie has been instrumental in seeing projects ranging 
from organics recycling projects and building fire stations to building mountain bike trails through to fruition. 
 

Keith loves camping, hiking, photography and four wheel driving, and is looking forward to exploring more of the 
Great Southern region. 
 

We welcome Keith to our community and hope he enjoys his time with us. 

FRIDAY 9th 

SEPTEMBER 

Tambellup Bowling Club 

From 6pm 

 

Expressions of Interest - Grain Carting        

(48t Payload) 

Looking for a local farmer who requires 25-100t 

of grain carted per day. This will tie in with our 

own local farming operation over harvest.  

Competitive Rates offered. Please call 

0427241312 if interested. 

 

RAIN REPORT 

MONTH 
JAN 
FEB 

MARCH 
APRIL 
MAY 
JUNE 
JULY 

TOTAL 

TAMBELLUP 
45.6 
9.0 

112.6 
32.8 
68.8 
62.1 
32.0 

362.9mm 

BROOMEHILL 
82.8 
16.0 
75.4 
31.2 
61.4 
45.0 
40.2 

352mm 

 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Tambellup Uniting Church 
Service Times 

11th September—9.30am 
25th September 9.30am 

All Welcome 
 

 

Tambellup Lions Club 
Wednesday 14 September 

7.30pm 
Tambellup Hotel 

 

 

Patchwork / Craft Day 
17 September 2016, Tambellup Business 

Centre 
9am—late afternoon 

BYO Lunch. Tea and Coffee provided. 
Everyone welcome to come and join us. 

 

Broomehill Country Women’s  
Association of W.A. 

The next meeting will be held on  
Thursday September 22 at 10am in the  
Museum office. Everyone is welcome to 

join our little gathering. Please bring 
along a spring flower from your garden. 
Inquiries contact Carole 0488944416 or  

Margaret 98214861. 
  

Broomehill Historical Society 
The next meeting will be held on  

Thursday September 22 at 9am in the  
Museum office. Community members 
are most welcome to come and join us 
help preserve our history. Membership 
fees are adults $5.00 each and children 

under 18 years of age are free.  

The Lions Club of Tambellup will be holding a  

battery drive  

in the months of August and September.  We are looking 

for donations of old batteries.  These can be dropped at 

G&T Motors in Tambellup, Tambellup Seed Cleaners, or 

contact Andy Webster from Broomehill, or Andy Bradshaw 

from Tambellup to arrange possible collection 

 

St John Ambulance will be conducting a 

first aid course (HLTAID003) locally at the 

Tambellup Business Centre,  

On September 20th 2016 

from 8:30am to 4:30pm. 

Enrolment forms are available at the  

Tambellup Post Office.  These need to be 

completed and returned to Beth at the 

Post Office by September 8th. 

Any enquiries, please phone Bronwyn 

Bradshaw on 98253046 

First Aid 

Course 
 

Do you need to       

complete a first aid 

course for work or your 

own personal peace of 

mind? 

 

The Hidden Treasures of the Great Southern  
committee cordially invites you to the 
 2016 Bloom Festival Launch Event 

Friday 16 September, 10:00am – 1:00pm 
Official proceedings from 11:00am 

Tozer’s Bush Camp (Ocomup Rd), Bremer Bay 
  

Please join us in the beautiful town of Bremer Bay for 
the official opening of the sixth annual Bloom Festival. 
Enjoy a wildflower tour led by a visiting botanist, paint 
your very own bloom and leave your creative mark on 
the Hidden Treasures region; and enjoy a light lunch 

and festivities. 

RSVP essential by 1 September to 
bloom@hiddentreasures.com.au  
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Daffodil Day 

Tambellup Ladies Fundraising Event 

On Friday the 26th of August eighty two ladies attended our annual Daffodil Fundraising Evening held in the 

Tambellup Hall. The evening involved a sit down meal created by our own amazing Chef, Craig Beacham, ably 

assisted by Erryn Beacham and Marie Sheridan. As always, the meal was superb and enjoyed by all. There 

were several traders who attended to give us some opportunities for early Christmas shopping, although 

CT‘s cupcakes really won‘t last, so I have made the ultimate sacrifice and devoured them already!  

This year‘s theme was ‗Wacky Wigs‘, with the aim of thinking about those ladies who decide to wear a wig 

after losing their own hair following chemotherapy treatment. There were many wonderful wigs on show 

with prizes being awarded to Bev (Peg) Taylor, Ella (Feathers) Bird and Kate (smell my hair) Oliver. Thank 

you to everyone who entered into the spirit of the night, it made the evening very colourful. 

This year we were very fortunate to hear from one of our own, Monica Nazzari, as our guest speaker this 

year. She gave a very moving and thought provoking speech. During her speech she read the following poem, 

encouraging us all to live every day to the full without fear of what might come.  

The Guest House - By Rumi 
 

This being human is a guest house, every morning a new arrival. 
A joy, a depression, a meanness, some momentary awareness comes as an unexpected visitor. 
Welcome and entertain them all! 
Even if they‘re a crowd of sorrows, who violently sweep your house empty of its furniture. 
Still, treat each guest honourably. He may be clearing you out for some new delight. 
The dark thought, the shame, the malice, meet them at the door laughing, and invite them in. 
Be grateful for whoever comes, because each has been sent as a guide from beyond. 
 

We were also asked to think about our needs should we be cast upon a deserted island. Some interesting 

answers were uncovered. Shelley (Peace and Harmony) Hameljack would take an interesting plant specimen 

as it would do double duty or both medicinal and leisure purposes. Beth Trezona was taking all the episodes 

of survivor. (We didn‘t like to burst her bubble and outline that a ‗deserted‘ island usually implied a lack of        

technology and perhaps even electricity in order to watch said episodes.) Marie White would take a person – 

to eat!!!!! (Run Michael, run.) Monica‘s choice, which was echoed by the majority of the room was that they 

would take Bear Grylls – bad luck husbands you didn‘t make the cut! Thank you Monica for your courage in 

letting us share your journey. Monica finished with a lovely thought about healing, inserted under photos on 

opposite page. 

Thank you to everyone involved in making this annual Cancer Council fundraiser a successful event. We would 

like to particularly thank the following community members for your help in making the night happen; Craig 

and Erryn Beacham, Marie Sheridan for our awesome dinner. Tianie Calais from Shear Class Kojonup for the 

heads decorating the hall. Liz Reynalds and Louise Crisitnelli for the special door and raffle prizes. Karin 

Hilder for helping Jo at the door. Holly Farrell for the scrumptious punch. David Halden, Bec Hankinson, 

Richard Burridge, Kristy Boyle, Ev Brown and Monica Nazzari for setting up the hall. Jen Burridge for     

taking photos. Bev Taylor for selling lemons at the Post Office. Beth Trezona selling raffle tickets and 

Bev‘s lemons. Monica Nazzari for being our guest speaker and a special thank you to our long suffering    

husbands for helping with setting up, packing up and essentially putting up – with us!  

This year we raised $1842 which takes our total for the last 8 years to just over $13 000, which is a pret-

ty good effort for our little community. We look forward to seeing you again next year to help us raise fur-

ther funds into Cancer research. 

 

Carolyn Cunningham and Jo Taylor 
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Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup 

Road Grading Maintenance Map 

In the moment I let go 

I stopped struggling and began healing 

I stopped asking “why” 

and began asking “where to now” 

I stopped holding onto my pain 

and allowed my strength to shine through 

In the moment I let go 

I found freedom 

Daffodil Day 

Fundraising  

Evening 
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We Welcome Women 
 

What is ―We Welcome Women‖?  
 

This is the brainchild of Monica Nazzari and something that was met with enthusiasm during Daffodil 

Night where the idea was unveiled. Women tend to take on a lot for others, whether it is for husbands/

partners, children, aging parents or unwell family members. Many women put themselves last and often find 

it hard to ask others for help and also how to help others who might need support. Women are regularly 

told to take time out for themselves but it is difficult when we are pulled in so many directions and are 

isolated by  

distance. We all need someone to talk to, to listen when we need to vent, to have opportunities to share our 

thoughts, fears, dreams – basically just to talk! 
 

The idea of ―We Welcome Women‖, is to provide opportunities for women to get together at a variety of 

times, in a range of different locations, for a variety of reasons. It is not a club, not something you need to 

join, nor commit to, just a way to bring women together with the aim of providing companionship, fun,  

laughter, an ear to listen, a shoulder to cry on or just an excuse to get out of the house!  
 

Here are a few of the ideas our Daffodil Night guests came up with; 

* Coffee/tea, cake dates   * Garden tours   * Picnic in the paddock  

* Walking mornings/afternoons  * Yoga   * Water aerobics at Gnowangerup 

* Sandalwood factory – gong and lunch  * Group trips to shows/musicals/social events 

More ideas can be seen in the CRC window soon, look for the ―WWW‖ tree logo. 
 

Do you have any ideas you would like to see included? We are not really sure how this will be driven,   

whether it will evolve on its own or if we will need a few individuals to be catalysts to begin with. If you 

would like to be included on a contact list for future activities please send through your email address and 

mobile phone number to Monica (nazzariw1@icloud.com) or Carolyn (paulncarolyn@bigpond.com) or through 

to the ladies at the CRC and they will pass them onto us. We will send through some guidelines as soon as 

we can, and send out the first invitation shortly. We hope you are as keen to embrace this idea as we are 

and look forward to seeing you soon. 
 

Carolyn Cunningham and Monica Nazzari 
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Broomehill Post Office 
Post Office Hours 

8:30 am - 12:30 pm - 1:30pm - 5:00pm 

Monday to Friday 
 

Now providing  
Banking to all Major Banks 

Westpac, ANZ, NAB, Commonwealth 

Banks and more 

Bill payment service 

Passport & ID Photo's 

Stationary 

LPG 

After 27 years working full time in Local Government I will be finishing on 31 August 
and starting a new adventure with Mick—retirement. I would like to take this  
opportunity to thank all the Councillors and staff that I have worked with over those 
years, for their support and friendship. I would also like to acknowledge the  
communities of Broomehill and Tambellup for making our Shire the special place that 
it is. 
Thank you for the privilege. 
 
Joanne Trezona 

Tambellup Primary School 
September 

2 Faction Athletics Carnival 
5 P&C Meeting 

7 Parent Open Night 

9 Movie Night 

16 Interschool Carnival 

20 Assembly 
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Broomehill Hockey Club 
 

6/8/16 

D Grade TA 4 def BH 2 

Goals Konnah Wegner 1, Charlie Buckley 1 

Ladies WO 4 def BH 0 

Mens KA 6 def BH 5 

Goals Adam Taylor 2, Jaydon Taylor 1, Bec 

Drake-Brockman 1, Zeke Page 1 

13/8/16 

D Grade KA 4 def BH 0 

Ladies KA 4 def BH 1 

Goal Tyson Evans 

Mens TA2 6 def BH 1  

Goal Adam Taylor 

20/8/16  

D Grade KO Black 10 def BH 1 

Goal – Konnah Wegner 

Ladies KO Chicks 6 def BH 3 

Goals Sophie Eveleigh, Jordan Crouch, Anne 

Guazzelli 

Mens WO 2 def BH 0 

27/8/2016 

D Grade WO 9 def BH 0 

Ladies TA 3 def BH 0 

Mens BH 2 def KO 1 – 0 

Goals Adam Taylor, Jaydon Taylor 

 

All our teams have finished for the season – 

none of being able to make the finals this year. 

We would like to thank all of our players, 

coaches, umpires, supporters and Club  

members for a wonderful season. 

Our wind-up will be held on Sunday 18th  

September at the Broomehill Recreation  

Complex. 

 

See you in 2017!! 

BROOMEHILL  GOLF  CLUB results  
– for the past month . 

 
On Sunday the 31st of July , 2016 , we had a STABLEFORD 
competition and unfortunately the weather was very wind 
and some heavy showers kept all the dry weather golfer’s 
at  home with only two 18 hole players and 3 nine hole 
players . 
Eighteen hole winner was  Allan Goodall with 25 points . 
18 hole runner-up was Kevin Winspear with 24 points 
There were 3 people playing in the 9 hole competition – 
winner was Andrew Gibbons . 
There was only one FERRET and that was sunk by Andrew 
Gibbons . 
NOVELTIES – Longest putt on No. 7  was Andrew Gibbons . 
Best 2nd shot on No. 1 – Allan Goodall 
Best 3rd shot on No. 8 – Andrew Gibbons . 
Best 2nd shot on No. 18 – Scott Thompson . 
Nearest the Pin  on No. 10 – Andrew Woithe 
Longest putt on No. 9 – Andrew Gibbons . 
 
Saturday the 6th of August , 2016 , Broomehill Golf Club 
held a STABLEFORD competition ,with 4 people for the 18 
hole competition and in the 9 hole  competition we had 2 
players . 
18 hole winner – David Mathwin  -  43 points 
18 hole runner-up – Andrew Gibbons  -  41 pts. 
9 hole winner – Andrew Woithe  - 19 pts . 
NOVELTIES – Longest putt on No . 7 – Dave Mathwin 
Best  2nd shot on No . 1 – Andrew  Woithe with 19 pts . 
Best 3rd shot on No. 8 – Andrew Woithe 
Best 2nd shot on No.18 – Andrew Woithe 
Nearest the Pin on No.10 – Andrew Gibbons 
Longest putt on No. 9 – Andrew  Gibbons . 
Saturday the 13th of August , 2016 , a Club sponsored day 
and it was a STROKE competition and count your Putts .         
7 eighteen hole players competed in the second round of 
Broomehill Golf Club championships 
18 hole winner – Charles Russell with a Gross of 74 strokes 
and a nett of 64 . 
18 hole runner-up – Dave Mathwin with a gross of 93 
strokes and a nett of 66 . 
Ferrets – Andrew Gibbons on No. 7  and Simon Hanna . 
Saturday the 13th of August continued – 
NOVELTIES –Best 2nd shot on No. 1 – Charles Russell 
Nearest the Pin on No. 10 – Andrew Gibbons 
Longest chip or Putt on No. 7 – Andrew Gibbons 
Longest chip or putt on No. 9 – Simon Hanna 
Best 2nd shot on No. 11 – Simon Hanna . 
 
Saturday the 20th of August ,2016 , Club day – and the third 
round of club championships. 
7 eighteen hole players and only 1 nine hole player . 
18 hole winner – Charles Russell with 77 strokes Gross and 
67 nett . 
18 hole runner-up – Peter Dewar on a count back from 
Dave Mathwin with 84 gross and 72 nett . 
Winner of the least number of putts – Charles Russell with 
26 putts . ————-> 

NOVELTIES – Best 2nd on No. 1 – Charles Russell 
Longest chip or putt on No. 7  - Allan Goodall 
Longest chip or putt on NO. 9 – Peter Dewar 
Nearest the pin on No. 10 – Andrew Gibbons 
Best 2nd shot on No. 11 – Peter Dewar . 
 

A reminder to all Broomehill Golf Club members 
that our wind-up day and dinner is going to be 
held on Saturday the 17th of September , 2016 . 
Club championships are to be held on Saturday 

the 3rd of September 2016 . 
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   DID  YOU  KNOW . . . 

                    
If parents want to give their child a gift, the best thing they can do is to teach  
their children to love challenges. be intrigued by mistakes , enjoy effort and keep  
on learning. That way their children don‘t have to be slaves to praise. They will have a lifelong way to 
build and repair their confidence.                                                                                Carol Dweck 

 
What is ‘A SMART START’? 

‗A Smart Start‘  is  an initiative to help parents and  
caregivers in the very important role of being their little one's first and most important teacher!   

It is FREE!. 
 

You and your little one will regularly receive parenting advice,  

invitations to information sessions and fun activities and a birthday present for your child on each 

birthday from birth to 4 years.  
 

If you live in the Shire of Broomehill —Tambellup and have a child or know of someone with a child 

aged between birth and 4 years of age and are not part of the ‗A Smart Start‘  family please contact 

Sue Sheridan on 98251144 or email: Sue.Sheridan@education.wa.edu.au    

 
      ‘READ AND PLAY BAGS’ 

We are currently doing an audit on the ‗Read and Play bags‘. If you have one at your house could you 

please return it so that the contents can be checked and items replaced if necessary. When they have 

been checked they will be available for borrowing once again. 

Seeking former MURESK  

students, graduates and staff 

Muresk is turning 90! 
Help us celebrate the many accomplishments made by 

Muresk and its students, staff and graduates over the past 

90 years.  Please join with the Muresk Old Collegians‟   

Association (MOCA) to celebrate this significant milestone 

in the history of agricultural education in Australia. 

Muresk 90th Anniversary 

10 am to 3 pm on Sunday 30th October 

Muresk Campus, Muresk Road, Northam 

Muresk alumni and their family and friends are invited „back 

to Muresk‟ to help celebrate and reminisce the many 

achievements made by Muresk over the past 90 years.  

Not the least of them being the great sense of community 

spirit and mateship that has been shared across generations 

of Mureskians! 

All Muresk alumni are requested to update their contact 

details for the MOCA database at:  http://

www.iagribusiness.com/page/MureskUpdate  or for those 

without internet access, please phone Deb on 0419 911 

980 or Trish on 0427 330 103.  This will ensure you‟re 

sent an invitation to the 90th Anniversary and kept up to 

date with future MOCA activities, reunions and events. 

Please register to attend the Muresk 90th Anniversary   

celebrations via the Eventbrite site.  Just search for 

„Muresk‟ or, for those without internet access, please 

phone 0427 330 103. 

FOR SALE or RENT TO BUY 
Historical House in Broomehill, built 1914 

Fully Furnished, 1 bathroom 

3 Bedroom plus small room 
Double Shed, small shed x 2, plus wood shed 

Suit Handyman, Great Potential 

Close to Primary School and school bus stop 

$170,000 negotiable, $250 p/w 

 

Contact Nicole   Ph: 0488609313 

32 Ivy Street, Broomehill Village 

 

http://www.iagribusiness.com/page/MureskUpdate
http://www.iagribusiness.com/page/MureskUpdate
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 IT’S SPRING - AND THE 

HIDDEN TREASURES OF THE GREAT 

SOUTHERN 

 ‘BLOOM FESTIVAL’ 
IS ON AGAIN! 

16 September - 12 October 2016 
 

What’s happening in Broomehill and Tambellup??? 

 ‘Fantasy Flowers’ - A beautiful display of edible icing flowers, showcasing the cake       dec-

orating skills of a talented group of ladies.  At the Tambellup CRC, from 10.00am Tuesday 

September 27th to Saturday October 8th (except Sunday October 2nd).  Gold coin donations 

will be collected for AH Crawford Lodge and cancer research. 

 Wildflower photographic display - spectacular images of local wildflowers, at the 

Broomehill and Tambellup Shire Offices, Broomehill Museum and Tambellup CRC. 
 Museum open days - Both our museums will be open at various times during the Bloom 

Festival, thanks to the efforts of volunteer members.  Have you visited the museums lately?  

Why not call in and refresh your links with the past! 

Broomehill (Corner Great Southern Hwy and Journal St): 

Saturdays and Sundays throughout the Bloom Festival, from 10am-2pm, or at other 

times by appointment.  Please contact Ern Chapman on 98241278 or Carole   

Johnson on 0488 944416 for more information. 

Tambellup (Station Masters House, Norrish St): 

Tuesday 27th September 11am-2pm 

Sunday 2nd October 11am - 2pm 

Tuesday 11th October 11am-2pm. 

 Wildflower Walks - We have had a fabulous wet winter, and that should mean the      

wildflowers will be in abundance.  Are they???  Come along to Boot Rock Reserve in 

Broomehill on Sunday 18th September at 1.30pm, and the Tambellup Water Reserve,      

Tambellup West Rd on Sunday 2nd October at 10.00am and see what you can spot. 

 Tambellup Show - The 92nd Annual Show will be held on Saturday 8th October in the main 

street of Tambellup.  Admission is free and show schedules are available at the Tambellup 

CRC and Tambellup Post Café - why not come along and check out the amazing floral exhib-

its - or, add to the display and submit your own entries?   

 Self-Drive trails - the hunt for wildflowers is on!  Pick up a self-drive trail map from the 

Shire offices in Broomehill and Tambellup or the Tambellup CRC, and make a day of it, 

checking out likely hotspots around the Shire.  Combine this with a touch of history as you 

go, pack a picnic and you have the makings of a fun, easy day out discovering parts of your 

Shire that you may not have been to before! 
 

For a full listing of events happening within the Hidden Treasures of the Great Southern region, pick 

up a copy of the Bloom Festival brochure - available at the Shire offices in Broomehill and Tambellup, 

the Tambellup CRC, Henry Jones Winery and Café and Tambellup Post Café.  Alternatively, download 

your copy from the Hidden Treasures of the Great Southern website:  www.hiddentreasures.com.au/

bloom . 

 
Just a note of caution - if you are going on a wildflower hunt, please be aware that at this time of the 

year with the days getting warmer, snakes are becoming more active.  If you should encounter a snake, 

you should walk away quietly and leave him to his business.  He has no more desire to interact with you 

than you do with him! 
 

Mosquitoes are also extremely prevalent, with all the rain we have had recently.  A good mosquito  

repellent, long pants and sturdy boots, a hat, sunscreen and water are necessities to enjoy your day in 

the bush. 

file:///C:/Users/Kristy/AppData/Local/Packages/microsoft.windowscommunicationsapps_8wekyb3d8bbwe/LocalState/Files/778/209/www.hiddentreasures.com.au/bloom
file:///C:/Users/Kristy/AppData/Local/Packages/microsoft.windowscommunicationsapps_8wekyb3d8bbwe/LocalState/Files/778/209/www.hiddentreasures.com.au/bloom
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Tambellup 

Diprose Park 
(Library if poor weather) 

September 12, 26 &  

October 10 

10am—12noon 

Community Gardens Grants  

Program 
 

The Department of Local Government and  

Communities is pleased to announce that a new round 

of funding through the Community Gardens Grants 

Program is now open. 
 

Community gardens provide the opportunity to  

develop greater understanding between neighbours, 

parents and young people from a diverse range of  

cultural backgrounds.  This program encourages  

community members to: 

 participate in community life more actively 

 connect with the environment and other people 

 use their skills 

 give back to the community. 
 

Existing community gardens may apply for funding of 

up to $10,000 and new community gardens may apply 

for funding of up to $20,000. 
 

Prior to submitting an application, please contact Ms 

Gemma Turner, Senior Grants Officer, at the 

Department of Local Government and Communities 

on (08) 6552 1643 or at grants@dlgc.wa.gov.au, to 

discuss the project proposal. 
 

Please refer to the Department’s website for further 
information about this Program and application details 
at, https://www.dlgc.wa.gov.au/GrantsFunding/Pages/
Community-Gardens-Grants.aspx. 
 

Applications for this program close at 4pm,  
Thursday, 20 October 2016 

COMMUNITY AND SPORTING 

GROUPS – FUNDING  

OPPORTUNITITES AVAILABLE NOW! 

 
New grant rounds are now open through the Great  
Southern Development Commission to support projects 
that will build the Great Southern in 2017. 
 

The Great Southern Regional Grants Scheme (RGS), made 
possible by the State Government’s Royalties for Regions 
program, is for community, public and not-for-profit  
organisations seeking grants from $50,001 to 
$300,000.  Applications close on 4pm on Tuesday 27  
September and more information can be obtained from 
http://www.gsdc.wa.gov.au/activities/funding/rgs  
 

 
maller grants, for projects up to $50,000, can apply to the 
Community Chest Fund (CCF).  Applications close on 4pm 
on Monday 19 September 2016 and more information is 
available from 
http://www.gsdc.wa.gov.au/activities/funding/ccf  
 
For more information please contact the Great Southern 
Development Commission on 9842 4888 

Bushfire Season Compliance For 

Property Owners  
 

Volunteer Fire Fighters would like to thank all  

property owners that complied with their legal  

requirements during the last fire season. 

Managing the fire risks on your property assists  

volunteer fire fighters if a fire was to start by  

reducing the intensity and size of the fire. 

With the wet winter we have experienced this year, 

this will increase the long grass on properties and 

add to the fire risk overall throughout the Region. 

Property owners would have received with their 

Rate Notice a Fire Management  Requirement  

Notice. This gives you the information on the  

standard of work required for your property to  

reduce the fire hazard over the summer period. 

If you are using a contractor to complete this work 

please contact them now to ensure that the work 

can be completed by the due date of 1 November. 

Compliance Officers will start inspections the first 

week of November and infringements will be issued 

to those that don‟t meet the requirements. 

If you have any questions please contact your Local 

Fire Control Officer or the Community Emergency 

Services Manager Cindy Pearce on 0417 071 567 

TAMBELLUP AGRICULTURAL  

SHOW 

SATURDAY 8 OCTOBER  

NORRISH STREET 

FROM 10AM 

FREE ENTRY 

 

 

mailto:grants@dlgc.wa.gov.au
https://www.dlgc.wa.gov.au/GrantsFunding/Pages/Community-Gardens-Grants.aspx
https://www.dlgc.wa.gov.au/GrantsFunding/Pages/Community-Gardens-Grants.aspx
http://www.gsdc.wa.gov.au/activities/funding/rgs
http://www.gsdc.wa.gov.au/activities/funding/rgs
http://www.gsdc.wa.gov.au/activities/funding/ccf
http://www.gsdc.wa.gov.au/activities/funding/ccf
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3 Baron-Hay Court, South Perth, Western Australia 6151 
Telephone: +61 (0)8 9368 3333  Fax: +61 (0)8 9474 2018 

agric.wa.gov.au 
 @DAFWAmedia 

 

23 August 2016 

Spring locusts alert for landholders 

Regional landholders in the grainbelt are advised to inspect properties for locust activity and be        
prepared to implement control activities during spring. 

The Department of Agriculture and Food is predicting significant numbers of Australian plague locusts 
(APL) will build up during spring in eastern and southern parts of the grainbelt. 

Department Invasive Species acting director Malcolm Kennedy said hatchings were expected to occur 
from September. 

Surveys by the department have indicated moderate density hatchings could occur in parts of Ravens-
thorpe, Jerramungup, Gnowangerup, Narrogin, Kulin, Yilgarn, Westonia, Mukinbudin and    Nungarin 
shires. In these areas, some locust bands and loose swarms are expected to form.  

Variable hatchings are also likely in other parts of the southern agricultural region and eastern     
Wheatbelt.  

“It is vital that landholders control locusts by spraying paddocks at the right time to minimise damage to 
valuable pastures and crops where locusts emerge and feed,” Dr Kennedy said. 

“Locusts will hatch at variable times and landholders should be checking their properties from early 
September for signs of locusts to determine when to start spraying. Green crops and pasture are most 
at risk from locust damage.” 

Landholders who observed locusts on their properties in autumn need to be particularly vigilant as there 
are likely to be egg beds which will hatch in spring. 

“The main activity will be seen in pastures - look for early hatchings and  hatching egg beds  in places 
where there are bare areas such as  around dam banks, roaded catchments and along fencelines,” he 
said. 

While it is up to landholders to control locusts on their property, the department will assist with         
monitoring and surveys, and provide advice to landholders on the best control options and when to start 
spraying. 

Landholders are also encouraged to use the department’s PestFax Reporter app to report where       
locusts are found. 

Registered chemicals are commercially available, and landholders are reminded of the importance of 
complying with label regulations, particularly withholding periods. 

The department has information on locust identification, monitoring and control available from its     
website www.agric.wa.gov.au/locusts or by phoning its Pest and Disease Information Service on 1800 
084 881.  

Further information will be available from the department at the upcoming Dowerin and Newdegate field 
days. 

Media Statement 

http://www.agric.wa.gov.au/locusts
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Broomehill Imperial Hotel 

***New RESTAURANT*** 

Open—Sunday to 

Wednesday Nights 

Set Menu $40 per head 

Kids Meals also available 

Bookings Essential—9824 1222 

Bar Open from 12pm 7 days 

Kitchen Open 12—2 and 6—8 

Dine in or Takeaway 

Thirsty Thursdays 

Family Night Fridays 

Jag the Joker from 6-8.30, Kitchen open 

6-8, Schnity Night $18, Kids movie 7pm 

Pizza Night Saturdays 
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Preparing Psychologically for a  

Disaster 
 
Introduction 
Most people in Australia live in areas of threat from natural disaster, whether it be from bushfires, floods, severe storms, 
droughts, cyclones or earthquakes. Pamphlets and brochures available from local council offices, emergency services and 
community groups provide helpful information on how to be prepared and what to do in an emergency situation to protect 
lives, home and property. 
As well as information on physical and practical preparation, it is very helpful for people to know how to prepare  
psychologically before a natural disaster and how to cope emotionally during or after a disaster. Knowing ahead of time how 
a disaster situation might be experienced can help to decrease people's anxiety levels and overall psychological responses. 
Being psychologically prepared when a disaster is threatening can help people feel more confident, more in control and  
better able to make effective emergency plans. It can also help to reduce the psychological distress and longer-term mental 
health problems that can result from the trauma of being involved in disasters. 
Of course, the first and vitally important part of psychological preparation for an emergency situation is to be physically  
prepared with a practised emergency plan. Making all the necessary physical preparations and having a household  
emergency plan that is well known and practised by everyone will increase the sense of being in control when the  
emergency begins. 
This information booklet outlines the importance of being psychologically prepared and provides the steps to take for  

psychological preparation when a natural disaster is threatening. 
 
The importance of being psychologically prepared 
Being directly involved in any potentially life-threatening emergency situation can be genuinely terrifying. People often don't 
have prior experience of being in natural disasters or knowledge of just how stressful this can be. When people are under 
severe stress they are usually not able to think as clearly as usual and this can affect decisions and reactions. These are 
normal, although not always helpful, responses to a possibly life-threatening situation. 
When people have a better understanding of their own likely psychological responses in natural disaster warning situations 
this can help them to feel more in control and better able to cope. Being psychologically prepared can assist people to think 
more clearly and reduce the risk of serious injury and loss of life or property. Being cooler, calmer and more collected can 
also be very helpful to family members and others who may not be as well prepared psychologically for what is happening. 
Of course, it is unrealistic to think that people can be fully emotionally prepared for such stressful and confronting situations 
as severe natural disasters. However, being psychologically prepared can help in coping with the stress of the unfolding situ-
ation and can help to reduce the distress after the disaster has passed. This does not mean that people can be fully  
prepared for anything that may happen or that being psychologically prepared means being emotionally ‘bullet-proof'. 
Being psychologically prepared also includes having realistic expectations that an emergency situation such as a bushfire or 
cyclone event can very quickly become unmanageable, unpredictable and life threatening. Being able to anticipate that such 
a situation could occur can help people to ‘let go' when necessary and leave the situation to the expertise of emergency 
services. 
 
What does being psychologically prepared involve? 
Once the household emergency plan has been set and practised and the necessary physical preparations have been made, 
we can turn our attention to psychological strategies for managing the stress of a threatening natural disaster. 
Psychologists use a term called ‘stress inoculation' to assist people to prepare themselves psychologically for emergencies, 
which in other words means planning to be better protected from stress by working through the likely psychological  
reactions beforehand and learning strategies to cope. These strategies ‘inoculate' people against being overly anxious or 
overwhelmed by their emotional responses, and will help prevent being caught up in unhelpful thinking in an emergency 
situation. Obviously this approach will work better with some disaster events that may be more frequent and to some extent 
more predictable, but the psychological principles can be applied for any emergency. 
The way people feel in highly stressful situations is strongly affected by the way they cope with the signs of physical arousal 
(e.g., racing heartbeat, shortness of breath) and the thoughts that they are having (e.g., ‘I can't cope'; ‘We're going to get 
badly hurt'). These reactions and thoughts can make people feel anxious, hopeless or even angry, and while these feelings 
are understandable, they are not very helpful in an emergency situation. Being psychologically prepared means that these 
natural reactions to stress can be anticipated and managed to help people feel more in control and confident. 
There are three main steps to being psychologically prepared for a threatening natural disaster: 

1 Anticipate the anxiety and concerns that will arise. 
2 Identify uncomfortable or distressing thoughts and feelings that may cause further anxiety. 
3 Manage the responses so that the ability to cope remains as effective as possible. 
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Broomehill Historical Notes 
 
 

The Inquirer and Commercial News, Wednesday 25 July 1883 
OPENING OF THE LEGESLATIVE COUNCIL, SECOND SESSION OF 1883 

…15. Papers will be laid before you embodying further important proposals for Railways on the land grant system. The additional  

projects are, from Colonel McMurdo and others for the construction of a line from Beverley to Eticup and thence to Eucla. … 
 

 

Eastern Districts Chronicle (York) Friday 2 Nov 1883 
…The members of our local police force have donned their summer uniform, which consists of white helmets and Holland suits. 

Another murder is reported from the south. No particulars are yet to hand. The fatal affray is said to have occurred in the vicinity 

of Eticup. Whatever are we coming to? … 
 

 

Eastern Districts Chronicle (York) Friday 9 Nov 1883 
MISCELLANEOUS MEMORANDA 

… We are given to understand that the rumour which has been current here for some days past to the effect that another murder 

has been perpetrated at Eticup, is entirely without foundation. … 
 

 

The West Australian Thursday 6 March 1884 
OCCASIONAL NOTES 

The Eticup correspondent of the Albany Mail, dating a fortnight back, sends it the following information: - ―A heavy thunderstorm 

passed over here at 2am on Monday morning the 4th March, which lasted about 2 or 3 hours, filling up all the tanks and a great many 

of the small waterholes, but at the North-East, it was still heavier than down here. At one of the tanks belonging to Mr  

Van Zuilecom, the flood washed the slabs covering it about a mile and a half down the creek, besides overflowing a great many of his 

other tanks, and wells which were quite dry. All the sheep left up Northwards are now again able to return. The thunderstorm and 

lightning which accompanied the storm was very loud and vivid, and the heaviest experienced in the district for some time past, but it 

seems to have cleared off now and fine weather set in.‖ 
 

 

The West Australian Thursday 7 August 1884 
STOCK AND STATION PROPERTY FOR SALE 

Messers J. McKail & Co have received instruction from the owner, Mr J Holland, to sell by public auction, WITHOUT RESERVE, on 

WEDNESDAY Sept 10th, the whole of his well-known and valuable runs, situated at Eticup and North-East District, together with the 

stock and farming implements comprising- 

600 mixed sheep, 3 ploughs, 9 working horses, 1 set harrows, 8 pigs, 2 wagons, 2 goats, 1 dray, 1 chaff cutter, 3 tons hay, 10,000 good 

bricks, 8 sets harness. 

Also about 100 tons uncleaned Sandalwood. The runs are Pastoral Licences are numbered as follows – 
No. a 5750 of 3000 acres                No. a 5745 of 3307 acres 

 ―   ―   5751 of 3000 acres                ―    ―    5755 of 3000 acres 

 ―   ―   5752 of 4000 acres                ―   ―     5756 of 3000 acres 

  ―   ―  5753 of 8870 acres                ―    ―    5937 of 3000 acres 

  ―    ―  5938 of 3000 acres 

Also, - S.O.L. No 50 of 100 acres, 40 of which are cultivated and fenced. The buildings comprise a substantial 5-roomed brick cottage 

not quite completed, together with barn and stable. There are also on this land 2 tanks giving a good supply of water, and a lever wool 

press. 

Also – S.O.L – No 1555 of 100 acres on the Twonkwillungup River, all securely fenced and enclosing two permanent pools of water. 

The runs will be put up for sale either separately or in lots, also the sheep in small lots to suit purchasers. The sale will be held at Mr 

Holland‘s homestead, Belmont, on Wednesday 10th August, commencing at 11am. LIBERAL TERMS. This is an opportunity  

recommending itself to residents in the surrounding district, who may wish to add to their runs or become purchasers of a few well 

bred sheep and good working horses including a valuable Entire; or if a suitable offer presents itself before the day of sale for the 

Stock and Station as a whole, Messers J McKail & Co are instructed to receive the same, and if accepted, due notice will be circulated 

to prevent disappointment and inconvenience. 

LUNCHEON WILL BE PROVIDED AT 1 O‘CLOCK. 

All claims against the Estate to be sent to Jno. McKail & Co in writing before the 3rd September. 

W.G .Knight 

Auctioneer  Albany August 5th 1884 
 

 

The Daily News Saturday 30 August 1884 
Yesterday a cricket match was played between the rival teams of Kojonup and Eticup, when the former won the game in one innings by 

fifty-six runs. 
 

 

The Daily News Saturday 6 December 1884 
It is stated on the authority of the Anglo-New-Zealander, that a Syndicate of London capitalists have made proposals to the  

government of Western Australia relative to the construction of a railway on the land grant system, from Bunbury, the principal port 

of the southern districts of the colony via Kojonup (a town about 134 miles S. of Perth) and Eticup (a village 190 miles S) to join the 

Beverley and Albany Railway. The estimated cost is £300,000.  



20                                                                               BT TIMES 

  

 

Broomehill and Holland Track 
 Souvenirs For Sale  
 Holland Track mug $5.00;  

 Holland Track stubbie holder $4.00;  

 Explore the Holland Track book, Broomehill to  Coolgardie, includes 
detailed trip notes & 5 different routes $15.00; 

 Exploring the Eyre Highway book, Adelaide to Perth, includes 6  

postcards $10.00;    

 Broomehill Primary School 100 years 1894 – 1994 book, includes class  
photographs through the years $7.00;  

 Broomehill Historical Society, Early Memories, 1979 book $2.50; 

 USB $10.00 includes – Broomehill Historical Society, Early Memories, 
1979; Broomehill  Primary School 100 years 1894 – 1994; Broomehill 
and the Great Southern Railway brochure; Holland Track, Broome Hill 

to Bayley’s Rush  
brochure;  includes photos and information about Broomehill. 

Museum open by appointment inquiries to Ernest 98241378 or Carole 0488944416 
or  email broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com 

For Sale 
A list of some of the recent arrived stock. 

MISCELLANOUS 
Willow Esky, green base and orange lid with white handles, large 
$10.00 
Aero-neb electric aerosol therapy nebulizer with tubing, $8.00 
Fold up chair with arm rests, padded canvas seat and back, 
$10.00 
Ikea childs chair,  wooden frame, removable blue padded seat 
and back, $5.00 
MEN’S 
Track pants, dark grey, size 26, $1.00 
NBA shorts, black with red and yellow stripes on waist and sides, 
star, basketball and 76 sewn on leg, size large, $1.00 
Industrie shirt, short sleeve with collar, beige with white under 
shirt insert, 1 pocket, size Large, $1.00 
Billabong shirt, short sleeve with collar, 1/4 button up front, navy, 
white and blue stripes, Billabong printed down one side, size 14, 
$1.00 
Polo shirt, short sleeve with collar, red 1/4 button up front, size 4 
extra large, $1.00 
LADIES 
Jay Jays dress should straps, black size Medium, $1.00 
Evening dress, 3/4 sleeve, black with white embroided white 
flowers on bodice, size 12-14, $1.00 
Millers Pants, 100% cotton, zip up front, 4 pockets, size 26, $1.00 
Pants and Jacket suit, short sleeve, navy pin stipes, size 12, $2.00 
Striking singlet top, yellow with gold sequins on front, size 8, 
$0.50 
Singlet top, apricot, lace insert in black, size large, $1.00 
CHILDREN’S 
Dress, smocked bodice, sleeveless, white with blue and green 
flower design, size 8-10, $1.00 
Skirt, denim, lined with with lace around hem, flowers design, size 
3, $1.00 
Top, straps, white with pink and green flower design on bodice 
and trims around hems, size 8, $0.50c 
T-shirt, short sleeve, blue, red and yellow, little hero with super-
man motif on front, size 0, $1.00 
Baby clothes, size new baby, 00000 and 0000, boys and girls,  
summer and winter, 0.50c—$1.00 each 
AVAILABLE AT THE PETTICOAT LANE OP-SHOP OR PHONE CAROLE 

0488944416 
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We are all looking for better health and with this  nutritional based 

company you can achieve anything.   
Feel your best, look your best, be your best and have the vitality to 

enjoy life. 
For more information, please contact 

Sheree Beaton 

Phone: 0403 261 531 or  email skbeaton2@gmail.com 

www.shereebeaton.myzija.com 

The Petticoat Lane Op-Shop 
 42 India Street, Broomehill.  

Open Thursday 12pm - 3:30pm & 4th Saturday 10am—12  
 

Clothing and shoes priced .20 to $1.00.  

Bargain boxes of last year’s clothes, kitchen ware, 

toys & much more – 20 cents each. 4.5kg bag of large 

or small cut rags $5.00, great for the workshop, garage and 

household use.  
 

Come in and pick up a stylish spring outfit! 
 

Watch for our „Op-Shop open‟ signs as you drive through  

Broomehill. After hours inquiries contact Carole 

0488944416.  

Jo Hull 

Massage Therapist 

Phone / Text 

0427 871 316 
 

Facebook: 

Satori Masssage Therapy 

Service 

Clinic Appointments: 

Fridays 9am—6pm 

Sundays & Evenings on request 

Tambellup Business Centre 

Tambellup West Road, Tambellup 

*Mobile Service Options Available* 

 

Whole Body Massage 

Head, Neck & Shoulder Massage 

Head, Neck and Back Massage 

Deep Tissue Massage 

 

Seniors Discount-Group Bookings- 

Pamper Packages-Gift Certificates 

 

Book a relaxing, stress-relieving massage 

now! You deserve it!!! 

 

Fruit and Vegetable Mixed Boxes 
Delivery Thurs 4 & 18 August 

Tambellup—Jewelpani car park 10.00AM 

Broomehill—BH Primary School 10.45AM 

Order via: 0417 438 806 

www.lysterorchards.com.au By Monday 5pm 

 

M&K HOBBS 
EARTHMOVING 

 
For all your grading requirements including: 

Contours, Roaded Catchments, Driveways, Firebreaks, 
Roadworks and General Grading 

Contact 

Murray Hobbs 

0427 916 466 

mkhobbs1@hotmail.com 
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Local—Affordable—Reliable 
 

Contact Phil 

0427 251 133 AH 9825 1133 

 

Broomehill Transport Service 

For all of your li8vestock cartage. 

Sheep anywhere, Cattle anytime! 

GINO 

BASSANESE 

P/F 9824 1235 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

 

For anything smaller than 

broadacre! 

Slashing service also available 
Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

Licensed Truck Body Builder 

*Truck Body Building* Design* Repairs*  

Modifications* 

*Trailer Repairs and Modifications 

General Fabrication 
 

30 Years Industry Experience 

Top Quality, Good Rates, Mobile Service 

All work guaranteed! 

Contact Wayne—0431 421 001 

Email wamfab@outlook.com 

WMF 

 

EARTHMOVING 
Tambellup & Surrounding Areas 
Tip trucks - Loaders - Excavator - Water truck 

Grader with roller to do catchments or roads all in one pass - 

Sand & Gravel Supplies  

House - Shed - Road Construction -  On Farm Work - Bulk  

Haulage 
 

 

 
 

 

 

With 25 years in earthmoving No job too big or small 

Call Gray Carter—0429 983 836 
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Residential & Commercial  plumbing and 

drainage. Maintenance plumbing and gas  

installation. 

JAMES BEATON                  

0419 909 794       

PL LIC 6270 

GF 007353 

 Mobile Phone 

SCREEN REPAIRS 
 

For most makes and models           
including iphones. 

 

Call or message Scott 

0457 007 661 

We come to you, mobile computer problem solving. 

Repairs - upgrades - networking - new systems - 2nd hand 

sales - software problem solving - website design and  

publishing - in home computer lessons. 

For free advice just contact us - no fix no cost to you. 

 

PAUL R PELLANT 

T: 9825 3068  M: 0417 955 601 

E: mail@ruraltech.info 

W: www.ruraltech.info 

Tiny’s  

Shearing  

Service 

WORK WANTED! 

Ring Trevor for dates 

T: 9825 1199 M: 0429 684 732 

 

 

Tambellup Post Office & Cafe 

T: 9825 1169, F: 9825 1552, M: 0497 547 709 

 

Post Office Hours—9am-12, 1pm-5 Mon—Fri 

 

Cafe Hours—12.00noon—2.30pm Wed, Thurs 

Dine in or Takeaway 

Coffee and Cake available anytime! 

WRAPS—SALADS—TURKISH BREADS 

 

WORKERS LUNCHES—Pickup 5.30am—7am M-F 

Call or text order by 5pm day before. 

Lunch $11ea or 5 @$50 

Lunch & 2 smokos $14ea or 5 for $65 

Broomehill Sheep Manure 
 

raw manure 

 

 

$4.50
/bag 

 

 

 

Mob: 0458 200 363 

 



 

                                                                                    BT TIMES                                                                                        25                                                                               
  

THE RURAL MARKETING SPECIALIST 

www.primaries.com.au 

LIVESTOCK –Peter Sheridan 0428 872 911 

 Wayne Fuchsbichler 0429 314 703 

WOOL— 
Tim Chapman 0427 857 552 

Steve Squire 0477 957 177 

  

 

 

Lance and Jo 9824 1552, 0422 213 274 

Trade painter, Roof tiler, Gardening, Mowing, Weeding, 

General Maintenance...... 

 

Hannaford Seedmaster   
Services 

Katanning and Districts 

 

Cleaning, grading and seed  
treatment requirements available 

 

DEREK BATCHELOR 

9824 1360 or 0428 241 306 

RUSSELL‟S ULTRA SOUND SHEEP 
SCANNING SERVICE 

 

“EWE POTEM I‟LL SPOTTEM” 
 

All your sheep pregnancy testing  
requirements. 

 

Reliable service and guaranteed accuracy. 
 

Wet/Dry and Multiples  

 
7 years and over 1 million sheep worth of 

experience. 

 

Call Charles Russell today on 0407836788 

to secure your booking 

RUSSSS 

 

RUSSELL’S ULTRA SOUND SHEEP  

SCANNING SERVICE 
“EWE POTEM I’LL SPOTTEM” 

 

All your sheep pregnancy testing requirements. 

Reliable service and guaranteed accuracy. 

Wet/Dry and Multiples 

10 years and over 1.5 million sheep worth of experience. 

Call Charles Russell today on 0407 836 788 
To secure your booking 

 

Broomehill  

Imperial Hotel 
Open 12noon 7 Days 

Counter Meals 12—2pm and 6—8pm 

9824 1222, Great Southern Hwy, Broomehill 
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Tambellup Railway Platform 

Email—coralgreen@bigpond.com 

www.threadsonlinewa.com 

9825 1542 

Open Tuesday and Thursday  

10am—3pm, or by appointment. 

 
DEBBIE BEE ENTERTAINMENT 

(Singer, Musician & Artist) 

For all your Entertainment Needs 

(Specialising: Stevie Nicks Tributes) 

Music of Most genres & Eras 

Art Work Includes: 

Sketching, Painting & Murals 

Music Tuition 

Piano, Keyboard, Guitar 

 

Debbie 0428 588 230 

Jackie 0405 042 289 

jhb_37_66@hotmail.com 

OPEN 

TUESDAY & 

THURSDAY 

9am—3pm 

Closed January 

Balinese Furniture, Jewellery, Clothing, Gifts, 
Home wares. 

Something for everyone! 

‘The Shed’ Crowden St, behind the PO, Tambellup 

Kristy Boyle—0417 986 653 

 

Henry Jones 
Winery and Cafe 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast 

3 rooms available 

Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 
Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au 

 

BUILDER 
All building & renovation needs 
 

MURRAY COOKE 
Registered Practioner 7940 
 

M: 0403 381 428 
T: 9824 1694 
F: 9824 1750 
E: mlc51@ymail.com 
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3982 

Holiday House  - Denmark 

‘The Denmark Getaway’ 
Modern 4 bedroom, 2 bathroom, 
fully equipped house with linen  

included. 

5 min walk from town! 

Please contact 9848 2055 or  

accommodation@denmark.com.au 

Trevor & Aileen 

27 Garrity St (Great Southern Hwy) Tambellup 

9825 1182, tprout@katel.net.au 

Competitive Rates, Self Catered or B&B, 3 Bedroom House, Fully 

Furnished, All linen supplied. 

 

Helen Bignell Physiotherapy 

has moved!!! 
 

Private physiotherapist for back and neck pain, sports  

injuries, muscle and joint problems. 

Get those aches and pains sorted before they become worse. 

Massage and dry needling (acupuncture) available 

Private health rebates apply 

DVA approved, Workers Comp cover. 

 

Please phone: 0438 137 851, Office 2/103 Albany 

Highway Kojonup 6395 ( opposite the Post Office) 

Help for health. 

BOOT ROCK BOBTRAK and Farm Works  

Broomehill / Tambellup RBC 

Rams for sale, easy care EBV‟s available. 

9825 3083 

0419 193 744 

 

“LOCAL” people servicing Broomehill, Tambellup and “BEYOND” for 
9+ yrs for 

 

Quality Civil and Domestic Earthmoving 

Skid Steers (Bobcats), Trucks & Grader 
House, Shed & Silo Pads, Site Levelling, Work to Plans/Levels, Trenching 

Driveways, Footpaths, Trench Backfills, Parking and Turnaround areas, 

Pipe Laying, Pallet Lifting, Yard Clean-ups, Sheep Yard Cleanouts,  
Slashing 

 Spoil and Waste Removal, 12, 16 & 24 inch Post Hole Digging, Urban & 

Rural Fencing, Gate Swinging, Landscaping & Contouring, Domestic 

Water Carting 
 

for Free Quotes or General Advice 

Ph. Jacko on: 0439 241 309 
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TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 

FROM BT TIMES 
 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL—TAMBELLUP 

46—48 NORRISH ST 

TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

POSTAGE 

PAID 

ADVERTISING RATES 

Local Business and Community Groups; 

 Full Page       $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   FREE 

 Eighth of A4 page   FREE 

Out of Shire; 

 Full Page    $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   $17 inc GST 

 Eighth of A4 page   $9 inc GST 

SUBMISSION DETAILS 

Please forward all Community News, Events and other  

information to; 

 

EMAIL; news@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

FAX; 9825 1152 

POSTAL; 46-48 Norrish St 

Tambellup WA 6320 

 

By the 25th of the Month. 

 

UPCOMING DATES: 
 

SEPTEMBER 
9 TA FISH AND CHIPS 
15 COUNCIL MEETING 
16 BLOOM FESTIVAL LAUNCH 
17 BH GOLF WINDUP 
18 BH HOCKEY WINDUP 
 BH WILDFLOWER WALK 
20 TA FIRST AID COURSE 
22 TA ABORIGINAL CULTURAL       

AWARENESS WORKSHOP 
23 TA WELL MEN’S CLINIC 
29 BH SCHOOL HOLIDAY PROGRAM 
OCTOBER 
2 TA WILDFLOWER WALK 
6 BH SCHOOL HOLIDAY PROGRAM 
8 TAMBELLUP SHOW 
30 BH COMMUNITY BUSHFIRE      

AWARENESS 
 PINDELLUP CHURCH SERVICE 


